
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC RELATIONS 

CHANDIGARH ADMINISTRATION 

  

Press Release 

Chandigarh, 28
th

 March, 2018: In partial modification of this Administration’s 

Notification No. 6/1/1-IH(I)-2017/28570-76, dated 14.12.2017 regarding declaring 

of Public Holidays within the meaning of Section 25 of the Negotiable Instrument 

Act, 1881 in the Union Territory of Chandigarh during the calendar year 2018, the 

02
nd

 April, 2018 (Monday) will now be observed as Public Holiday instead of 

01
st
 April, 2018 in all the Banks/Financial Institutions/Organizations falling within 

the meaning of Section 25 of the Negotiable Instrument Act, 1881 under the 

Chandigarh Administration on account of Annual Closing of Bank Accounts. 

 

 

  


